
Wisborough Green cricket Club 

Minutes of the 2020 Annual General Meeting  

Held via online Zoom link on the 17th January 2021 

The meeting progressed in line with the Agenda, the reports having been issued prior to the meeting 
to all members were summarised with questions taken if any. 

This is a Summary of proceedings, the 2020 AGM having been forbidden by Covid 19 regulations 
currently in force banning any indoor public meetings. 

Apologies   

Apologies for absence were received from Brenda Karn Smith, Ray Greatorex, Nick Ractliff, Jean 
Eames, Peter Vallis, Rob Knight and Albert Napper. 

Minutes of the previous Meeting 

It was noted that Greg Stevenson did actually attend the 2019 meeting and these Minutes have 
been amended accordingly. 

Matters arising 

There were no matters arising 

Chairman’s Report  

Is attached 

Treasurers Report 

Is attached 

Proposal to amend Annual Subscriptions for 2021 

No amendment to Annual subscriptions as set in 2019, with the proviso that if Covid 19 regulations 
substantially affect the season the committee will make an appropriate reduction. 

The adoption of the Accounts for 2020 season and making no change to Annual subscriptions for 
2021 was proposed in advance by the Committee, seconded by Howard True and confirmed 
unanimously by those present. 

Captains Report 

As Club captain, Dan Vickery produced a comprehensive report of all senior cricket played during the 
foreshortened season which is attached. 

 

 



Colts cricket 

Tarni Dixon provided a summary of the 2020 season and Jon Finn gave a summary of exciting plans 
for colts cricket in 2021. Report Attached 

The Century Club Draw was postponed until later in the year. 

Presidents Statement 

Is attached 

Proposal of officers for 2021 season 

The following officers agreed to stand for re-election in 2021 and the Committee proposes 
that they be elected en bloc. They are 
 
President                                                                   Steve Calder Smith 
Chairman                                                                  Anthony Dixon 
Welfare Officer                                                         Lesley Price 
Club Captain                                                              Daniel Vickery 
Head of Junior Cricket                                              Jon Finn. 
Fixture Secretary and Head of Ground                      Ken Vickery 
 
The positions of Secretary and Treasurer are currently vacant. 
 
Field Officers proposed by the Committee are  
 
1st X1 Captain            Jonathan Farmer  
           Vice-Captain    James Rainford 
 2nd X1 Captain           Francis Vickery 
            Vice-Captain   Henry Sunderland 
Sunday Captains          Chris Marshall and Richard Mellor 
Jon Farmer clarified his role as 1st team Captain would be limited to on field duties only. This 
was understood in light of his preparations for his wedding in July. 
 
The proposals were seconded by Peter Klein and carried unanimously by those present. 

Any other Business 

Howard True on behalf of the Vice Presidents wished to thank all those Committee members, 
coaches, administrators and other volunteers who had made cricket possible in the midst of this 
year of the pandemic. 

John Pleasants, living in Workington now, asked if there was an under 16 team last year, Tarni said 
that the under 16 has been attending training sessions only. JP was impressed with the progress the 
Club was making and that both he and Lena still missed Wisborough Green. 

Tarni Dixon then announced that the Club wished to recognise John Newman’s contribution to the 
Club, as after over 40 years of active involvement he has decided to stand down from his current 
role as Club Secretary. In recognition he proposed the Club offer him Honorary Life Membership, 
which was unanimously agreed. He accepted and was delighted with the award. 


